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Officers 2019
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

Gary Maleski's mother passed away June 10, 2019. We send
our condolences.

Laura had a pace-maker inserted on June 23, 2019. She is now
home and recovering.

Richard Cheek recently had complex eye-related surgery. He
is doing well.

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2019

July 11 Classic Car Show – CoCo’s in Brea from 5 - 7 pm.

July 13  CSS 60th Anniversary Picnic at Pam and Bill’s house - 1 pm to ?

August 10  Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --
Vapor Trail Vettes - Open to all vehicles.

* 8th Annual OC Vettes Poker Run

August 25  The second annual Corvette Super Sports / Southwest Corvettes Potluck Picnic
at El Dorado Park

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 USS BATTLESHIP IOWA

Special tour with Art and his grandson.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hello fellow Super Sports Members,

We have some exciting events coming up:

July – 13th – 60th Anniversary Picnic – At Bill and Pam’s
– 1 PM
l 11th – Classic Car Show – CoCo’s in Brea – 5 PM

– 7 PM. DJ/Music, Show+Shine, FREE + 30% off
menu for car show participants. Raffles, 50/50.
Classics, Hot Rods, Muscle Cars, Sport Cars,
Customs, Trucks, Bikes, all are welcome. More info
– racerx3@hotmail.com

August - The Second Annual Corvette Super Sports /
Southwest Corvettes Potluck Picnic will be August 25th at
El Dorado Park. - this was a lot of fun last year. I will
coordinate with Dick Malley at southwest and provide an
update.

Coming up:
October 26th - Annual CSS car show at Hooter's

THE C1 DEBUTED AT THE GENERAL MOTORS
MOTORAMA ON JANUARY 17, 1953. ...

IT'S NAMED AFTER A SMALL WARSHIP. ...

PRODUCTION WAS LIMITED TO JUST 300—BUT THEY
DIDN'T SELL. ...

If there are any particular shows you plan on attending, or if
you have an idea for an event, please let John Spurr or I
know. We will help you organize it.

Take care everyone, Wayne !!!

President
Tony

Charles Dickens wrote in, A Tale of Two Cities, “It was the
best of times. It was the worst of times.”

Most of us corvette owners are reaching or have reached
the golden years of our life. But, it seems we have saved the
best for last. Many older folks are buying their first or second
corvette and having the rebirth of our youth. Joining a
corvette club and becoming involved in the corvette family
can be the best of times.

Having a friend or relative in the hospital can put a lot of
stress on a family. It may seem like the worst of times. But,
when you sit back and reflect on just how much modern
medicine has advanced it changes a lot of things.

Since my wife Laura has been in the hospital, I have come
to realize just how amazing modern medicine has
advanced. Just talk to your doctor and ask him where we
have come in the past ten years.

Thanks to all who sent cards and good wishes for Laura’s
recovery.

June events were very exciting. Starting the month we had
13 corvettes get waxed and cleaned at Aero Wax Company
in Bellflower. We then took our clean and waxed corvettes
to Irwindale Speedway for a trip around the track and watch
the races. Finally, a large group went to the Battleship Iowa
for a tour of the engine room and the upper decks. Thanks
to all who organized these trips and all who attended. Fun
was had by all!

ANSWER TO MAY TRIVIA QUESTION: What year was the first
Big Block offered in the Corvette?

Answer: 1965

JUNE TRIVIA QUESTION: What movie was about a Corvette?
 Answer next month. It’s a 10 point question.

CORVETTE TIMELINE: June 30, 1953. The first production of
the Corvette rolls off the assembly line at a temporary facility
on Van Slyke Avenue in Flint Michigan.



Save the Date!
July 13, 2019

CSS 60th Anniversary Picnic
at Pam and Bill’s House

Suggested Arrival Time: 1 pm until ???

$10 per person

Taco Truck

BYOB … Water and Soda Provided





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton, Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

2019 Schedule of Events

 Post Patriot Day Open House  Saturday September 21st

 5th Annual Car/Truck Show  Saturday October 5th

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



          Aero Wax
    June 8, 2019



   USS Battleship Iowa
    June 23, 2019



USS Battleship IOWA (Con’t)



USS Battleship IOWA (Con’t)



USS Battleship IOWA (Con’t)



   CoCo’s Car Show
       June 27, 2019



CSS General Meeting Minutes
     June 4, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary
Maleski, Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso, John Spurr

42 Members Present

Ron DeBartolomeis  led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Tony talked about DJ at Connell Chevrolet letting him know
that they will have the new C-8 for 1 day. No date yet. The
big reveal will be here in Orange Co. July 28-29. Location is
a secret.

Donna Stewart reported no guests tonight.

Doug Meeuwenberg let us know that Ellis Chee's grand
sport was his on our website. He also let us know that a
former member Bruce Romick passed away. His 1996
collector LT1 with 45,000 miles, automatic is for sale. He
was instrumental in setting up our original website.

Bill DeForrest introduced a ball cap that he had made with
the CSS logo on the front with 60th Anniversary and dates
1959-2019 on the back of it. If anyone is interested they are
$20.00 and come in Lg-XLg and S-Med.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month's minutes, the motion was seconded, the vote taken
and the motion passed. Nothing else to report.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave report on current cash
balance. She is taking money for the Iowa tour tonight. She
can still order club t-shirts for $15.00. She has some club
polos and can still order them.

Vice-President Wayne Heard announced the June birthdays
and anniversaries. Wayne also reported on the upcoming
events. They are listed in our newsletter. Also there is a new
free car meet every Thursday night at CoCo's on Imperial
Hwy and 57 freeway. We, as a club, are going to meet there
on June 27th. We also get a 30% discount if you eat there.

Tony Schavone had signup sheets for the upcoming events.
Art Huhta gave us the information on our visit to the USS
Iowa on June 23rd. We need to park in Lot 61 and we will go
to lunch together.

Art informed us of a story about a dog named Vickie that
was on the ship during WWII. Look for the game you can
play about him on the ship.

Joe Orrico gave a presentation of Regional Awards to
Shannon & Bud Norris for Rally Champions. Shannon Norris
got 1st place on Women's First Place Regional and Bud
Norris received Men's First Place Regional awards.

Marsha Gallavan had nothing to report. Jennifer Spencer
talked about her husband Chris who had a surgery that was
not successful. He has been recovering for 3 months and is
in rehab now. They need positive thoughts.

Brian Valparaiso reported on the highlights of the car show
meeting. They have found someone who will print more
fliers at half the cost. He is looking into the piston type
trophies that were given out at Munkenthaler. Pam & Bill
DeForrest have offered their home again for the stuffing of
the goodie bags. Need sign up for goodie bag donations
and gift cards by the membership. Joe Orrico needs to ok
the flier before it gets printed and given out.

Bill Wisnowski talked about his great experience getting an
oil change at Connell Chevrolet. Club members get a 10%
discount on oil changes.

Dave MacDonough reported on the Super Shots shooting
once a month. Everyone is invited even if you do not shoot.
It's always the last Saturday of the month with lunch
afterwards.

Tony announced the clean car award to John Spurr for his
2005 convertible.

Pam DeForrest talked about the clubs 60th anniversary and
having a backyard picnic party at her and Bill's home. Date
is July 13th at 1:00. The board okayed her suggestion of a
Taco Co coming to cook for us. Price per person is $10.00
to include sodas and water. BYOB.

Laura Schavone gave us information on Highway 39 Event
Center in Anaheim for our banquet in January. She is going
to look into it and report back.

Goodies were provided by Teresa Cruz and Kathy Baddley.
They were yummie!

The dinner raffle was won by Bill DeForrest.

Raffle money winners where: Judy Spurr, Sarah Cheek,
Pam DeForrest and Monica Valparaiso.

David Dunn donated a wonderful "Corvette Thunder" book -
50 years of Corvette Racing and won by Monica Valparaiso.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Regional Awards to
Shannon & Bud Norris for Rally Champions

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

        John won the Clean Car Award

CSS Board Meeting Minutes
June 18, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest, Debbie Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Donna
Stewart, Brian Valparaiso

Others present: Art Huhta, Bill Wisnowski

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00 pm.

Tony reported on our Aug 25th picnic with South West
Corvette Club. El Dorado park, same place as last year.
He will send out info as we get closer. Tony reported on a
free car show every Thursday night at the Coco's in Brea.
He wants our club to go together on June 27th. Coco's
gives us 30% off of our food!

Vice President Wayne Heard had nothing to report.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso reported on the budget. Cut
two checks for Iowa tour. Needs to deposit checks to
cover them.

Secretary Pam DeForrest had nothing to report.

 Other topics discussed were:

1.  Car Show Chairman Brian Valparaiso reported that our
car show flyers will be done tomorrow. Tony will pick them
up and Brian will take some to Connell Chevrolet and
Hooter's.

2.  Discussion on the celebration of our 60th anniversary
party at Pam and Bill DeForrest' home. Date is set for July
13th at 1:00. Debbie Ruby worked on a flyer and will send
it in an e-mail blast to current members. Donna Stewart
will send them out to former members. Taco Guy has
been scheduled by Pam DeForrest. Other details were
discussed, cake, ice, sodas, chips and water to be
purchased.

3.  Laura Schavone contacted the Highway 39 banquet
center for our January awards banquet. They have not
gotten back to her yet with pricing, but they are available.

4.  Debbie Ruby needs all info for newsletter no later than
the 27th.

5.  Art Huhta will send out another e-mail reminder for
Iowa tour this Sunday.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: June 2019

Horray for June!

May brought some interesting weather and it looks like that weather will continue into June.
Oppressive heat, tornadoes, and major flooding are affecting various parts of the county and I hope
and pray that you are all safe.

May also brought the second NCCC meeting of 2019. Check with your club governor or Regional
officers for details. One item of business of note was the appointment of the Director of FCOA. The
executive board interviewed three candidates over the period of two NCCC Governors meetings and
all three candidates were well qualified and would have done a great job. In the end, the appointment
went to Shannon Davis and the governors confirmed the nomination at the Saturday afternoon
meeting. I look forward to having Shannon on board. I believe Shannon will bring some new ideas to
the program and insure that the Future Corvette Owners Association continues to grow. Shannon has
included a short introduction below.

The 2019 NCCC annual convention will be here soon and registration will be closing shortly.
Regardless of your interests, this convention will have something for you. Day trips, parties, car
shows, competitive events and more are sure to make for a fun filled week. I’ll be there and hope you
will too. Check out the NCCC web site for details: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Conventions.html.

Excitement is building as the next generation Corvette will be officially revealed to the public
soon. GM is giving out details in bits and pieces. We now know the date (7/18/2019) and the general
location (Orange County, California). Other details are mostly speculation or rumor. I know I’m excited
and looking forward to seeing the new car.

NCCC will be participating in the Bloomington Gold show, held June 20 thru June 22 in
Indianapolis, Indiana. We will have a hospitality area and this will be a great opportunity to introduce
NCCC to non-members. If you’re going to the show, stop in and say Hi.

Despite the wild weather, my calendar seems to be filled with Corvette related activities. My local
club is involved with parades, car shows, and drive-outs and there seems to be enough activities to
fill most every weekend. Add to that sanctioned competitive events around the country as well as
some major shows and I think I need some more weekends. I hope you are taking time to enjoy your
Corvette and your Corvette friends.

That’s all for now – see you out there.

Save the Wave,
Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

June Birthdays
 1 - Bill Wisnowski
 3 - Chris Spencer
 5 - Sal Cruz
12 - Eric Ellsworth
14 - Douglas Mariani
17 - Tony Menchaca
17 - Ralph Webb
19 - Fred Reinecke
20 - Dennis Blake
25 - Debra Prichard
27 - Nelson Betancourt

July Birthdays
 3 - Dawnette Norris
14- Bob Kump
19- Brenda Kalb
22 - Mike Baddley
26 - Eddie Hoefer

June Anniversaries
 6 - Eric Ellsworth & Debra Ruby
 7 - Bruce & Nancy Bronson
15 - Bill & Pam DeForrest
16 - Gary & Alina Maleski
26 - George & Sandra McMullen

July Anniversaries
 8 - Jeff & Marybeth Holt
 8 - Bob & Vicki Kump
 9 - Phil & Sherry Anderson
12 - Sue & Chuck Rosen
12 - Tony & Laura Schavone
19 - Bud & Dawnette Norris



List of Corvettes At Connell Chevrolet For Sale

If interested, call DJ Martin at Connell Chevrolet @ 714-349-6663

6 Pre-Owned:

Year Style   Color  Price  Miles

2019  ZR1    Ceramic Gray  $ 135,999  11,183 miles

2017  Grand Sport  White   $ 71,999   2,193 miles
Convertible

2016  Z06 3LZ   Racing Yellow  $ 66,777   4,627 miles

2019  Z51 2LT   Racing Yellow  $55,999    830 miles

2015  Z06 3LZ   Torch Red   $ 66,999    10,955 miles

2015  Coupe 1LT     $ 42,999     20,225 miles

14 New:

Grand Sport 2,  2 with 1LT   1 with 3LT   all automatic trans

Z06 4,   2 with 1LZ   and  2 with 3LZ  all automatics

Stingray coupe 1,  white,  1LT,    manual transmission

Stingray   with Z51 6,     all manuals

ZR1 1,   white  with 3ZR package  auto trans



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

New Story to come!

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Douglas M., Pam, Tony M., Art, Ann L., Jan,
and Eric for sending me pictures from the events this month.
Thank you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com







8th Annual OC Vettes

Signature Date

Name

Address

City/State/ZIP

Phone

Email

Name 2

Email 2

Saturday, Aug 10, 2019
NCCC Sanction # WC-325-001

A portion of proceeds benefit OCV’s charities
Registration begins at 9:30 AM, Poker Run begins at 10 AM

Starting Location: ENDERLE CENTER, 55 Frwy and 17th St., Tustin
Meet at the back parking lot, Enderle Center Dr. & Vandenberg Lane

Finish at: Prego Mediterranean 2409 Park Ave, Tustin, CA 92782 (The District)
Lunch on your own at Prego

Awards and Raffle Prizes after lunch

I hereby understand that I am responsible for my car, its contents and any
passenger therein. I agree to hold harmless and release OC Vettes and NCCC of
liability for any damage, injury or loss of property during the OC Vettes Poker
Run event. Non-NCCC entrants are not covered by NCCC insurance.

ENTRY FEE: $30 PER CAR, EXTRA HANDS $5 EACH

NCCC #:

CUT HERE

Make checks payable to : O C Vettes. Mail entry form and
payment to: Janet Cherry, 18679 Diddy Circle, Fountain Valley, CA
92708. Mailed entry must be postmarked no later than 8/6/2019;
otherwise, form will be accepted as day-of-event pricing.

Total Amount Enclosed

Add’l Hands @ $5 ea

Poker Run Entry Amount $

Best Poker Hands Win!

NCCC # 2:

Raffle for lots of great gift baskets and other prizes!

Open to all makes and models

DAY OF ENTRY FEE: $40 PER CAR, EXTRA HANDS $5 EACH

$

$

Sponsored by
McJack’s Corvettes











Well, maybe 155?


